
Dear Mr President,

We are very grateful for your interest in our case. Unfortunately it is once again 
attemted to be swept under the rag. 
After a few protests of the plushes in front of the President's Palace and the General 
Prosecutor's Headquaters last year the investigation had been resumed in the Local 
Goverment of Lodz. This time the prosecutor decided that the offence has been 
commited, but no one will be prosecuted, because no one was hurt. In fact it is as if 
the offence has never been commited. Therefore the Prosecutor's Office is not able to 
stop the next eviction designated for October 18th 2018. The Foundation bears huge 
costs because of the Local Government's crime. The losses are estimated at 25 milion 
zlotys. In fact the Foundation was nearly destroyed. By evition the Local Government
wants to show that the Foundation is not honest in this case.

The Foundation helps children for 20 years, organising among others winter and 
summer vacations, fundings for schools across the country. Until 2010 we were one 
of the most active and the fastest developing foundation in Poland. In 2007 the 
organisation moved to a new building. In 2010 we had three floors in the building by 
the Gdańska street in Lodz. At the first floor was the accounting, the safe and 
countertop. On the second floor we had the office, head office, day rooms for 
children and partly the hostel. On the third floor were another day-rooms and the 
second part of the hostel. Now we have here the office and storerooms conditionally. 
During a year about 2000 children had been able to benefit from it. The Foundation 
spent hundrets of thousands zlotys to adapt the rooms. When in 2010 we were forced 
to stop the statutory activity in the building the Local Government still collected a 
rent from us. Comparing to 2010 the Foundation's activity is ten times smaller.

The first eviction from the second floor (where used to be head office) took place on 
September the 9th 2016. We had a possibility to go to third floor then. The Foundation
suffered great losses along with the great trauma. 
The second eviction (from the first floor) is planned for October 18th 2018. We won't 
have any place to move to now, and it will paralize our activity.
There is a huge possibility of the third eviction from the third floor. The Local 
Goverment has a court decision to conduct the eviction. If the the Foundation would 
be evicted from the first and the third floor it won't keep any room to operate. This 
means that the Local Government is able to destroy the Foundation. 

Eviction conducted by the Government of Hanna Zdanowska takes places in criminal
circumstances, because the local government cheatet the Foundaion when it has 
given, to realize our statuory activity, rooms that could threaten people's life. Loses 
and devastation of the Foundation cannot be taken back. It is disgusting that a 
criminal and knacker – the Local Government – is trying to make Foundation look 
like a criminal, it beats and make it's victim suffer which is approved by the 
Prosecutor's Office, the institution that should protect and conduct the 
compensation and is approving criminal actions instead.



The Prosecutor's Office by keeping the files of that case blocked the Court, which 
would be able to stop eviction. The files had been borrowed for 3 days and were kept 
for 3 weeks. In that situation the Court has a limited ability to become familiar with 
the case and the eviction could be realized, which would bring another loses to the 
Foundation.
It would be understood that in normal situation the Prossecutor's Office should put 
charges. That would enable to stop the hooligan action of the Local Government 
against the charity organisation, that acts for children.
It is evident that pression put on the Prossecutor's Office reaches deeper. 
Demonstration of the criminal acts could ufold the circumstances of financial 
difficulties of the Foundation, which were the cause of delay in paying the tax (PIT 
4). By which the president and founder of the organisation had been shown as a 
criminal, although considering financial difficulties of the organisation he doesn't 
take his salary for many years. And everything because of the fraud which brought 
loses in milions of zlotys to the Foundation.
The long crisis ongoing in the Foundation causes financial difficulties which also 
today causes difficulties with current tax fees. As a result also members of the 
executive board could be accused of tax evation. It might further damage the 
Foundation's image. This difficulties our Foundation owes the Local Government 
lead by Mrs President Zdanowska.  
The honest inquiry and bringing charges to the guilty party would show true face of 
the Foundation, which today is shown as dishonest. According to that narration even 
the President of the Foundation was a criminal if he didn't not make sure that the 
taxes are paid. No one would mention the fact that this was due to situation in which 
the Foundation is the victim of a crime. Even the Court wasn't interested in that. Even
the trial of the President of our Foundation was conducted without a attorney, though 
according to the Constitution it is the right of every citizen to have a lawyer.
It becomes evident that the Foundation is being destroyed by a hooligan action of the 
people considered as honest and righteous citizens, guardians of social order and 
justice, occupy high offices. It shows that they act on harm of the Little Match Girl 
and children, victims of fate.


